
From: Chair Durdans House TRA  
Sent: 18 October 2023 07:51 
To: Planning 
Cc: Patricia Callaghan (Cllr); Richard Cotton (Cllr); Meric Apak (Cllr)  
Subject: 2023/4388/P. Basement Flat 313A Royal College Street London NW1 
9QS  
 
As this application was registered on 17-10-23 with Comments until 17-10-23 
and the planning alerts email did not come out announcing it until 18-10-23, 
this seems very underhand and dubiously legal? 
 
Is should be noted that several historical planned works for this property have 
been denied - often on account of the negative implications that would be 
experienced by its immediate neighbours - especially those living in Durdans 
House. 
 
For this specific one, objections were raised on several issues with requests to 
meet in person with the planning officer totally ignored. 
 
For this permission to be rushed through without (again) any chance for 
further scrutiny or comment seems very wrong! 
 
Please take this as a formal objection, and application for further information 
and a chance for feedback to be given. 
 
Many thanks 
 
Craig Duncan 
Chair - Durdans House TRA 
 


